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(INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER NO 48)
Mr S Phohlela to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:
(a) Which rural areas are targeted for the delivery of water and (b) how will the process be spread to cover poorly developed areas? 
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REPLY:

(a) My Department, as custodian of Water Services in South Africa is committed to the eradication of the basic water services backlog.  Since 1994 over seven and a half million people in rural areas have been served with safe water by my Department in addition to the millions served by municipalities and housing programmes in our towns and cities. During the 2002/03 financial year, my Department is funding 144 new, and 713 ongoing projects making a total of 857 water supply projects in the rural areas of the country to bring water to 900 000 people.  It would not be possible for me to mention all the projects being implemented in my oral reply today. I can however tell the Honourable member that funds for the implementation of the projects in the nine Provinces are apportioned on the basis of the water supply backlogs as follows:

	Province
	Amount (rounded of to nearest million)
	Percentage

	KwaZulu-Natal
	    R333 000 000
	   28%

	Eastern Cape
	    R305 000 000
	   26%

	Limpopo
	    R287 000 000
	   24%

	Mpumalanga
	    R115 000 000
	   10%

	North West
	    R  80 000 000
	     7%

	Free State
	    R  22 000 000
	     2%

	Western Cape
	    R  16 000 000
	     1,4%

	Northern Cape
	    R  14 000 000
	     1%

	Gauteng
	    R    1 000 000
	     0,1%

	
	
	

	Total
	R 1 173 000 000
	100%
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(b) My Department, works together with other departments such as the Departments of Provincial and Local Government, Education, provincial governments and local government and has developed an extensive knowledge base on our peoples’ water services needs.  Through this system the most needy and poorly developed areas are identified which guides the allocation of resources and support actions.

All projects are prioritised through local government’s Integrated Development Planning processes of which Water Services Development Planning forms part.  The reason for this is that local authorities as Water Services Authorities are accountable and responsible for water services. This also ensures alignment with the priorities of the Integrated Sustainable Rural Development Programme and Urban Renewal Programme.

As part of the integrated approach, my Department also ensures alignment with the Consolidated Municipal Infrastructure Programme of the Department of Provincial and Local Government.  In addition, I must state that a number of donor programmes also provide important support both through project funding and capital and management support.  

Finally, I must emphasise that the provision of water supply infrastructure is just the start of the process of providing water. As important is the development of capacity at local level to keep the water flowing. To this end, various tools have been developed to guide and support local governments as the water service authorities. These include policies, standards, feasibility study guidelines, decision support systems, capacity building programmes, monitoring systems and implementation support programmes.

A committed and dedicated unit and inter-departmental programme have been established to support local government to plan, organise, implement and manage water services on a sustainable basis.

